
First Parish Congregational Church Newsletter 

FOCUS ON WORSHIP  

February 3                                                                   
Scripture: Luke 5:33-39; Galatians 4:8-9                                                                   
Sermon: Rev. Kate Dalton 
                                     

February 10  

Scripture: Luke 11:5-13; Isaiah 62:6-9           
Sermon: Rev. Kate Dalton 
                                      

February 17  

No Church School 

Scripture: John 6:26-71; Hebrews 8:8-12 
Sermon: Rev. Kent Allen 
 

February 24  

No Church School 

Scripture: John 7:1-31; John 2:1-4            
Sermon: Rev. Kent Allen 

MILESTONES  

 

 

 

Our Sympathies to Peter Haynes and 

family on the passing of his wife Judy.  A 

celebration of life service was held at First 

Parish on January 10. Our sympathies al-

so to the family of Jean Evans.  Jean 

passed away on January 21 and to Sharon 

and Rich Brobst and family on the passing 

of Sharonôs mother Lois Mathews. 

 

Our Congratulations to Sam and Saman-

tha Tupper on the birth of their son, Henry 

Jackson Tupper on December 29.  Henryôs 

grandparents are Nat and Judy Tupper. 

Our Congratulations also to Amanda 

Gale and Christian Stevens who wel-

comed their new son Dominic Harlan Ste-

vens on January 20.  He joins his older 

siblings, Cora and Henry. 

 The Foôcôsle 
February 2019 

Thursday morning Bible Study meets at 9:30 

AM. You are welcome to join them.  

Women's Coffee Fellowship will gather at Clay-

ton's on Friday, February 8 at 4:00 pm. Open to 

women of First Parish and the community. 

The Book Group will meet on Wednesday, Feb-

ruary 20 at 10:00 am.  The book is titled The Ma-

donnas of Leningrad by Debra Dean. You are 

welcome to come even if you haven't read the 

book.   

No Strings Attached Coffee Hour will meet on 

Friday, February 15 at 10:00 am in Fellowship 

Hall for conversation and goodies.  All women of 

the church are welcome.  

Men's Spirituality Group will meet on Sunday, 
February 17 at 5:00 pm in Fellowship Hall.  Open 
to all men of  First Parish.  

ADULT EDUCATION/FELLOWSHIP  

MEMBERS IN SERVICE  

We remember in our prayers those serving 

in the militaryðDavis Asherman, Nicholas 

Runyon, Catherine Thompson, Andrew 

Totta, Jeffrey Vandenengel and Ryan 

James Wallace. 

  NEWSLETTER DEADLINE  

The deadline for the March newsletter 

Tuesday, February 19  

Send entries to fpcc@firstparishyarmouth.org 

Our ongoing thoughts and prayers are with 

Victoria Everett, Sally Grover, John and Beth 

Hodgkins, John Hopkins, John Knowles, Andy 

Swanson, Sandra Walden, Donna Walker, Kevin 

Wehunt and Gwen Wood. 



From the Senior Pastoré 

Greetings, 
 
Although Suz and I announced almost a 
year ago that we had made the decision 
to both retire, it is only now really start-
ing to become real. When we made the 
announcement, it seemed like April 30 
was a long way off-not anymore! 
 
I have especially enjoyed the Christmas 
season during my time with all of you, 
so it wasnôt surprising that both of us 
were emotional after the 11 oôclock ser-
vice on Christmas Eve. As we reflect on 
these last dozen years, we are filled with 
gratitude at what a special place this 
has been for us. What a perfect place 
from which to retire! 
 
There is a part of me (my introverted 
leanings) that would love to quietly 
sneak off some night. But I know the  
importance of saying goodbye and the 
importance of sharing with you my 
heartfelt gratitude. So for the next few 
weeks, I hope we can spend some time 
sharing goodbyes. I will be doing this in-
tentionally in the next month with those 
who are home bound. In effect, I will be 
passing the baton to Kate, as she will 
take over the visitation and care of those 
folks. I will continue, for a while longer, 
to minister to some people who are ill. 
 
Kate has already taken over the supervi-
sion of the staff, has started to attend 
Trustees meetings, is preaching more 
frequently and is laying the foundation, 
with the church leadership, for the next 
chapter in FPCCôs life. It is wonderful for 
me to know that you are in such good 
hands! It is also comforting to know that 
the Associate Minister Search Commit-

tee has been hard at work so that Kate 
will hopefully have a colleague with 
whom to work by the fall.  
 
May this be a time when we are sur-
prised by Godôs grace and presence.  
 
Blessings, Kent 

 
 

 

 

Casco Bay CAN (Create Aware-

ness Now to Prevent and Re-

duce Youth Substance Use)  

February Tip 

                  U CAN Tip 

Anonymous Tip Line for Underage 

Drinking or Illegal Drug Use 

 

Hear about an underage drinking party? 

Not sure what to do? Send an anony-

mous, encrypted tip! 

Online on your local police department 

website or at www.cascobaycan.org 

Text ñUCANTIPò with your tip to 274637 

Download the free ñTipsubmit Mobileò 

application for your device 

 

Casco Bay CAN is a grant funded pro-

ject sponsored by Cumberland County 

Government 

Visit us on Facebook and Twitter  

www.cascobaycan.org 

 



Kateôs Column 

I just finished a workshop on articulating 

our strengths using story.  The general 

idea is to identify 3-4 ñgood experienc-

esò that youôve had with ñgood experi-

enceò being defined as something you 

feel you did well, something you en-

joyed doing, and something that you are 

proud of.  You use the stories of those 

experiences to identify personal 

strengths.   

 

First Parish is in the midst of significant 

change.  We are saying goodbye to one 

pastor, welcoming another into a new 

role, and will soon be welcoming anoth-

er to join us.  At the same time, we   

continue to discern whatôs next for us 

and how we can continue to reach and 

support our community.  In February the 

Trustees will present architectural plans 

to make the sanctuary more accessi-

ble.  These plans are presented for  

consideration, not as a done deal.  Itôs 

important we dialogue with one another 

and listen for what is life-giving in this 

possible change and also what is 

hard.  We are a church that does tradi-

tion well and prides ourselves on our 

history.  While personnel changes may 

produce some anxiety about what 

comes next, the idea of making a   

physical change to our space may feel 

downright overwhelming. 

 

But we are a congregation with distinct 

strengths ï strengths that guide us 

through change, strengths that are gifts 

not only to us but the community at 

large.  I encourage you during this time 

of transition and change, to think of your 

First Parish ñgood experiencesò.  Share 

your stories with one another.  Articulate 

how God is at work in this congrega-

tion.  Celebrate all the good work that 

has been done and all the good work 

that is to come.   

 

Kate  

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE  

Saturday, April 27, late afternoon/early 

evening for Kentôs Retirement Party 

 

 

 

Friendship House 

For Men in Recovery 

 

We are looking for more meal providers. 

We provide two entrees, one salad and 

one dessert on the second Monday of 

each month.   

If you are interested in helping please 

contact Don Grosset at 489-9400 or 

dgrossetjr@maine.rr.com  



OFF THE BEATEN  PATH 

Art Quilts Maine 

January 18 - March 2 

Stonewall Gallery at Yarmouth History 

Center 

118 East Elm Street, Yarmouth, ME 

04096 

ing Kate to the senior pastor position 

and have Kent work with her to transi-

tion his duties.  It has allowed us to put 

together a search committee for a new 

associate pastor and develop a com-

plete church profile to attract great can-

didates to fit our need.  It has allowed 

us time to reflect on who we are as a 

community.  It has given us time to tran-

sition and grow.  

It is not the end of our book, just the 

close of one chapter and the start of an-

other. 

Come help us celebrate, honor, and re-

member at Kentôs retirement party ï 

The date has been set for Saturday 

April 27, 2019.  The time and place are 

still to be determined. 

Binks Colby-George 

COUNCIL  

ñEnd of an Era?ò 

This summer my daughter Gabby 

will be graduating from high school; 

she plans to attend college this com-

ing fall.  This year has us observing 

a lot of bittersweet ñLastsò: her last 

musical, last winter choral concert, 

last parent/teacher meeting, last 

softball game.  This whole year 

seems to be full of them, and they 

keep coming no matter how much 

we want them to slow down.  But 

while sad, we recognize that is what 

is required for us to grow.  Gabby 

has to move on into her own life and 

we will adjust to the reality that we 

will see her only on vacations.  It is 

not the end of the book, just the 

close of one chapter and the start of 

another. 

First Parish is going through a simi-

lar bittersweet transition with Kent 

retiring this spring.  We find our-

selves observing a lot of ñLastsò with 

Kent this year: his last Christmas 

service, last menôs group, last home 

visit, last Trustee meeting, his last 

Easter service.  It is hard to imagine 

First Parish without him.  

We are lucky in that Kent was able 

to give us a long lead time before he 

retires.  It has allowed us to deliber-

ately and determinedly explore mov-



Sanctuary Design Meeting-Feb. 3. 

The Trustees have been working with 

an architect for the past several months 

to develop a plan to make the altar ar-

ea of the church more accessible and 

the choir loft area safer. Nancy Barba 

worked with the church on a plan 30 

years ago that proposed a design-one 

that was actually approved and to be 

part of a ten year plan. We are working 

with Nancy again on a proposal very 

similar to that design. She is an archi-

tect that is sensitive to historical preser-

vation. Her most recent work in Yar-

mouth can be seen at our town library 

which is a stunning renovation. 

The Trustees are ready to share the 

design and are inviting folks to a meet-

ing immediately following worship on 

February 3
rd
 in the sanctuary. Please 

come with your questions and ideas. 

Deaconõs Bench 

The Deaconôs have chosen to study 

the Bible this year.  We have read the 

same verse in our various Bibles and 

have compared the words that our bi-

bles use to convey the same message.  

I have read the Bibles in my home.  

Each was a Bible presented to my fam-

ily members as children in our various 

childhood churches.  I chose to com-

pare the ñGolden Rule.ò  

VerseðMark 7:12 

King James (my motherôs Bible) 

Therefore all things whatsoever ye 

would that men should do to you, do ye 

even so to them: for this is the law and 

the prophets. 

Revised Standard Version (my Bible) 

So whatever you wish that men would 

do to you, do so to them; for this is the 

law and the prophets. 

Good News Bible (my childrenôs Bi-

ble) 

Do for others what you want them to 

do for you: this is the meaning of the 

law of Moses and of the teaching of the 

prophets. 

When I was focusing on these ways of 

conveying this wonderful message, I 

came across articles where many other 

religions express this same message.  

Buddhism: Hurt no others with that 

which pains yourself. 

Hinduism: Treat others as you would 

yourself be treated. 

Confucianism:  Do not do to others 

what you would not like yourself.  Then 

there will be no resentment against you, 

either in the family or in the state. 

Native American:  Live in harmony, for 

we are all related. 

With so many people of our world ex-

pressing the same thought of respect 

and kindness toward each other.  Peace 

should easily prevail with us all. 

Kathleen Driscoll. 



Investment Committee Year End Report 

2018 was a bumpy ride for our church investments, especially in December when the markets 

took a dive. Factors like the government shutdown, tariffs, interest rate hikes, and instability in 

other countries all contributed to market volatility.  

Fortunately, our funds are well diversified and invested in high quality stocks and bonds. Our in-

vestment advisor RM Davis wisely stayed away from international investments, which fared the 

worst in 2018. In January, the markets recovered much of what was lost. Our total return on in-

vestment for 2018 was -4.2%, slightly better than the S&P 500. 

We are grateful for several significant estate gifts this year, which allowed our portfolio to grow in 

value. Estate gifts assure that our congregation and community ministry can continue in the fu-

ture. If you havenôt already, we hope you will consider leaving a gift to the church. Even a small 

gift will provide meaningful support. 

As of January 23, the value of the Ministerial Fund was $1,031,116 and the Parsonage/

Endowment Fund was $315,505. 

Thanks go to Mark Fernandez and his team at RM Davis and our Investment Committee for their 

thoughtful stewardship of the churchôs funds. 

 

Sue Inches 

Investment Committee 

 

February Worship Schedule                                                                      

Deacon of the Month:  David Marsland                                                          

Assistant Deacon of the Month: Kathy Driscoll 

 February 3 

Communion 

February 10 February 17 February 24 

Ushers Linda MacDougall 

Martha Lawlor         

Peter Lawlor             

Rae Garcelon        

Linda Dodge           

John Dodge 

Julie Benavides  

Sharon Brobst 

Emma Wilson           

Sue Rowe              

John Erkkinen 

Counters Sher Honer-Hickey   

Liz Reinsborough 

Julie Benavides     

Paul Stuart 

Abby Douglas     

Don Douglas 

John Dodge 

Lectors Confirmand Confirmand Jim Bowie Melanie Connor 

Coffee          

Makers 

Jan and Ray Sawyer Dave Thompson      

Holly Colburn 

Patricia Quinn  
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ǘƘŜ ǇǎŀƭƳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳύ 
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Light Machine 

The church office has received a light machine and is will to donate it to anyone 

who suffers from SAD (Seasonal Affective Disorder). This is really helpful for an-

yone who gets the blues during this season when sunlight is in such short sup-

ply.  Please let the office know if you would like it.  

https://bit.ly/2Cll26s


Book Group 

The Madonnas of Leningrad 
- Debra Dean 
"An extraordinary debut, a 
deeply lovely novel that 

evokes with uncommon deftness the ter-
rible, heartbreaking beauty that is life in 
wartime.  Like the glorious ghosts of the 
paintings in the Hermitage that lie at the 
heart of the story, Dean's exquisite 
prose shimmers with a haunting glow, 
illuminating us to the notion that art itself 
is perhaps our most necessary nourish-
ment.  A superbly graceful novel." - 
Chang-Rae Lee, New Your Times Best-
selling author of Aloft and Native 
Speaker. 
 
We will meet in the Board Room on 
Wednesday, February 20 at 10:00 
am.  Please join us for conversation 
even if you havenôt read the book.  
 

 
 
 
Christmas Crafters 
 
We will be meeting Friday February 1 
from 10-12 to discuss ideas for this 
years crafts.  If you have a sample, 
please bring it along.  Even if you donôt 
want to make a craft but have an idea-  
Please speak to Kathy and we can ar-
range to collect ideas for crafts.   
 
Thanks for helping! 
Kathy Smith 
781-5597 

 

Church School Update 

We started the year discussing Epipha-
ny and the importance of bringing our 
light to others. Here are some examples 
of how the children see their light. 

I pick up trash at my school. 

I compliment people. 

I tell a joke to make people smile. 

How are you a light in your community? 

 

Matthew 5:15-16  
15 Neither do people light a lamp and 
put it under a bowl. Instead they put it on 
its stand, and it gives light to everyone in 
the house. 16 In the same way, let your 
light shine before others, that they may 
see your good deeds and glorify your 
Father in heaven. 
 
In February we explore how the psalms 
can support us in our daily life experi-
ences.  

 

 

 

We are in need of Church School teach-
ers. If you are interested in volunteering 
even for just one Sunday, please contact 
Margot Downs 
(margot@waltzingcat.com). 

1/27 Theme: Psalms 

2/3 Theme: tǎŀƭƳǎ 

ό/ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅύ 

2/10 Theme: tǎŀƭƳǎ 

2/17 No Church School 

2/24 No Church School 

mailto:margot@waltzingcat.com
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н ¢ƻǊƛ DƻŘŦǊŜȅ                                                                 

о ¢ƛƳ /ŀǊƴŜǎ                                                                    

р aŀƎƎƛŜ {ǘŜǾŜƴǎ                                                            

т {ŀƴŘǊŀ 5ŜǎƧŀǊŘƛƴǎΣ {ƘŀǊƻƴ .Ǌƻōǎǘ                            

ф {ŀƭƭȅ aƛƭƭŜǊ                                                                  

мл hƭƛǾƛŀ IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴ                                                         

мм ¢ƘŜƻŘƻǊŜ ±ŀƴŘŜǊ/ƭƻŎƪ                                          

мп !Ǿŀ WǳǘǊŀǎ                                                                 

мс WƛƳ IƛƎƘƭŀƴŘΣ !ƴŘǊŜǿ YƛǧǊŜŘƎŜΣ                                    

WƻƴŀǘƘŀƴ 5Ǌƻǳƛƴ                                                                                                               

мф YŀǘŜ tŀǊƪƛƴ                                                               

нл WŀƴŜ tŀǘŜΣ tŀǳƭŀ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴ                                   

нн 9ŘƎŀǊ .ŜŜƳ                                                              

но WƻƘƴ IƻŘƎƪƛƴǎΣ WŀǾƛŜǊ tŜǊŜȊ-CŜōƭŜǎΣ                     

aŜƎ hΩbŜƛƭƭΣ !ƴŘǊŜŀ tƻǿŜƭƭ                                                                

нп {ǳǎŀƴ IŀȅƴŜǎΣ DŀōǊƛŜƭ IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴ                            

нр ¢ƛƳ YƛǧǊŜŘƎŜΣ DŀƭŜ /ƭƛũƻǊŘΣ 5ŀƴƛŎŀ aŀǊǝƴΣ                                    

[ǳŎƛƭƭŜ aŀǊǝƴ                                                                     

нс WƻǎƘǳŀ ²ŜōōŜǊΣ ¢ƛƳƻǘƘȅ ²ŜōǎǘŜǊ                       

нт WŀǊŜŘ /ƻƴŀƴǘΣ /ƘǊƛǎǘƻǇƘŜǊ [ŀƴŘǊȅ  

tǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜǎǘ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΗ  

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS  




